
 
 

THE GREATEST SIN 
= LOVE SELF MORE 

THAN GOD OR 
OTHERS: 

Every sin known to 
man arises from the 

gratification and 
love of self over 
God and others, 

which is the greatest 
commandment.  If 

loving God and 
others are the 

greatest 2 commands 
in the whole Law of 

God, then the 
opposite is not 
hating God, but 

loving self over God 
and others.  Jesus 
said that we are to 
have love for God 

and others that 
surpasses the love 

that man as a sinner 
naturally has for 

himself. 
Matt. 16:24-26 
Matt. 22:34-40 
Luke 14:26-27 

Phil. 2:3-4 
1 Cor. 13:5 
2 Tim. 3:1-2 

 
THE HEART SIN: 

Sin is a problem in 
the heart.  Every sin 

manifested in the 
attitudes or actions 
may be traced to a 

deeper problem 
within the heart of 
the person.  There 
are only 3 possible 

choices and 
categories of heart 
sins: the lust of the 
flesh, the lust of the 

eyes, and the 
boastful pride of life.  

Before the sin is 
ever manifested in 
the body, it festers 
and grows in the 

heart, and therefore 
must be removed 

from the heart, and 
then the life.   
Prov. 4:23 
Prov. 23:7 

Mark 7:20-23 
1 John 2:16 

Gen. 6:5 
Psa. 44:20-21 
Jer. 17:9-10 

Ezek. 14:1-11 
 

 
REMOVE (PUT-OFF): 
The sinful attitudes 

and actions that must 
be removed from the 

heart and life. The 
list of sins in this 

category are known 
as sins of 

commission – sins 
that are a violation of 

God’s standard 
perpetrated in direct 

rebellion.  
Eph.4:22 

Col. 3:8, 12 

 
RENEW: 

The Biblical princi-
ples used to instruct 
and wash the mind 
from the Word of 
God.  Mind and 

heart renewal is the 
hinge on which the 
put-off and put-on 

change swings.  It is 
the internalization 

of the Word of God 
in the heart of the 
believer that will 

produce the ability 
to change as the 

Spirit of God 
quickens the child 
of God to comply 
with the Word of 

God. 
Eph. 4:23 

Rom. 12:1-2 
Col. 3:10-11 

Deut. 32:46-47 
Job 23:12 

Psa. 19:7-9 
Psa. 119:9-11 

John 8:32 
John 14:15 
John 17:17 
Col. 3:16 

2 Tim. 3:16-17 
1 Pet. 2:1-2 
2 Pet. 1:3-4 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
REPLACE (PUT-ON): 

The righteous 
attitudes and actions 
that must replace the 

sinful ones in the 
heart and life. To not 
practice this list of 
godly attitudes and 

actions in this 
category is to 

practice the sin of 
omission – sins that 

are a violation of 
God’s standard 

through indirect and 
passive rebellion.  

Not doing what God 
commands me to do 
is as sinful as doing 
what He commands 
me not to do.   It is 

not enough to simply 
cease committing 
the sin that is in 

direct defiance to 
God’ Law; replacing 

the sin with 
righteousness is 

God’s requirement.  
Eph. 4:24 
Col. 3:12 
Jas. 4:17 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
THE HEART 

CHANGE: 
The place of true 

change that effects 
the inward attitudes 
and outward actions 
in the life.  Without 

a transformation 
here, repentance is 
not complete.  The 

opposite of the heart 
sin must be 

cultivated in the 
heart of the believer 

if internal and 
lasting change is to 

occur. 
Prov. 4:23 

Psa. 7:9 
Psalm 51:6, 10, 16-

17 
Psa. 139:23-24 

Joel 2:12-13 
Deut. 30:6 

 
 
 

 
THE GREATEST AND 
SECOND GREATEST 
COMMANDMENT = 

LOVE GOD AND 
OTHERS: 

According to Jesus 
and the teaching of 
the rest of the Bible, 

loving God is the 
greatest command in 
Scripture. Obedience 
to this one command 
is equal to keeping 
the entire Law of 

God.  Moreover, it is 
the heart of the one 

who would endeavor 
to obey God.  

Without this heart 
motive, external 
adherence to the 

Law is meaningless.  
Jesus also teaches 

that the next greatest 
command follows 

the first, to love the 
neighbor as ones’ 
self.   To love the 
neighbor is to love 

God, and to not love 
the neighbor is to 

not love God.  This 
is set in contrast 

against the Love of 
Self. 

Matt. 22:34-40; Col 
3:14; 1 Cor. 13:1-8; 
16:14; Rom. 12:9-
21; Rom. 13:8-10; 
Gal. 5:14; 1 Thess. 
4:9; Jas. 2:8; 1 Pet. 
1:22; 4:8; 1 John 



 
LUST OF THE FLESH 

Indulging in the 
inward cravings and 
passions of the flesh 

in order to gratify 
the physical body in 
sin against God.  It 
is the sin of loving 

self through sinning 
in the body. 
Hos. 7:4-7 

Gal. 5:17-21 
Eph. 4:22 

Jas. 1:14-15 
1 Pet. 2:11 
1 Pet. 4:2 

2 Pet. 2:18 
 
 
 
 

 
ADULTERY (see also 
lust of the eyes and 
pride of life) – a sin 
of the heart, eyes, 

imaginations, 
affections, emotions, 
speech, and body in 
which the adulterer 
acts married with 

someone other than 
his or her spouse. 

Giving to someone 
anything that belongs 
exclusively to your 
spouse is a violation 
of marriage fidelity 
and covenant.  The 
commission of this 

sin bodily is grounds 
for divorce in the 

Bible.  
 

 
Gen. 39:7-12 
Exod. 20:14 
Lev. 20:10 
Deut. 5:18 

Prov. 5:1-14 
Prov. 6:20-35 

Matt. 5:27 
Matt. 19:9 

1 Cor. 7:1-7 

 
FAITHFULNESS AND 
DEVOTION to your 
spouse in heart, 

eyes, imaginations, 
affections, emotions, 
speech, and body, in 

which the lover 
lavishly bestows on 
his or her spouse all 
of the privileges that 
characterize fidelity 

and commitment 
within the marriage 

covenant.  
Cultivating this in 
the relationship is 
the key to marital 

joy and fulfillment.  
Simply refraining 
from adulterous 

tendencies does not 
meet the Biblical 
standard for this 

commandment.  It is 
the proactive serving 

and giving to only 
your spouse all they 

are entitled to by 
God.  

 

 
SELF-CONTROL: 
Restraining the 

inward cravings and 
passions of the flesh 
in order to use the 

body for the glory of 
God.  It is loving 
God with the care 
and actions of the 

body.  
Acts 24:25 

Rom. 6:11-14 
Rom. 12:1-2 

Rom. 13:13-14 
1 Cor. 6:12-13 
1 Cor. 6:19-20 
1 Cor. 9:24-27 
1 Cor. 10:31 
Gal. 5:22-23 

1 Thess. 4:3-8 
2 Tim. 2:22-24 

Titus 1:8 
Titus 2:2, 5, 6 
2 Pet. 1:3-10 

3:11, 23; 4:7-21; 2 
John 5; Prov. 16:32 

 
BEASTIALITY – the 
sin of having sexual 

relations with 
animals.  

 

 
Exod. 22:19 
Lev. 18:23 
Deut. 27:21 
Prov. 12:10 

Gen. 1:24-28 
Gen. 9:3 

Psa. 50:10 
Psa. 148, esp. v. 10 

 

 
CARING FOR YOUR 

ANIMAL in a manner 
that honors God and 

having sexual 
relations within 

God’s perimeters.   
 



 
DRUNKENNESS (see 
also Pride of life) – 

the sin of 
intoxicating the brain 

and body, being 
brought under the 

control of a 
substance.   

 
Eph. 5:18 
Prov. 20:1 

Prov. 21:17 
Prov. 23:20-21 
Prov. 23:29-31 

Isa. 5:11-12 
Isa. 28:1-3, 7 

Isa. 56:12 
Hosea 4:11 
Joel 1: 5-6 

Matt. 24:49-51 
Luke 21:34 
Rom. 13:13 
1 Cor. 5:11 

1 Cor. 6:9-10 
Gal. 5:21 

1 Thess. 5:6, 8 
Titus 2:11-12 

1 Pet. 1:13 
1 Pet. 4:7 
1 Pet. 5:8 

 

 
SPIRIT-FILLED AND 

SOBER-MINDEDNESS 
– brought under the 
control of the Holy 

Spirit in which clear 
and sober thinking 

guides the brain and 
body.  

 

 
GLUTTONY – over-
eating food out of 

greed for the 
satisfaction of being 

full.  
 

 
Num. 11:33-34 
Deut. 21:20-21 
1 Sam. 2:12-17 

Prov. 23:2-3 
Prov. 23:6-8 
Prov. 23:21 
Prov. 24:13 
Prov. 25:16 
Prov. 25:27 
Isa. 22:13 

Luke 12:19 
Phil. 3:18-19 
1 Tim. 4:3-5 
1 Tim. 6:3-8 

Jude 1:12 
 

 
EATING WHAT YOU 
NEED with gratitude 
and thankfulness to 

the Provider and 
having a proper view 

of food.  
 



 
HOMOSEXUALITY 

(see also lust of the 
eyes and pride of 

life) – the perversion 
of desiring sexual 

intimacy with 
someone of the same 

sex, which God 
intended for a man 

with a woman.  
 

 
Gen. 18:20-21 
Gen. 19:1-11 
Lev. 18:22 
Lev. 20:13 
Deut. 22:5 

Rom. 1:24-27 
1 Cor. 6:9-10 

Eph. 5:3-5 
1 Tim. 1:9-10 

Jude 7 

 
SERVING THE SAME 

SEX AND 
SUBMITTING TO 

GOD’S DESIGN for 
sex in the Bible, as 
established in the 
creative design.  

 

 
BELIEVING OR 

TEACHING FALSE-
DOCTRINE (see also 
lust of the eyes and 
pride of life) – It is 
the sin of pride to 
reject the truth of 
God for a lie, and 

lead others into ruin 
as a result, but the 

move into false 
doctrine is always 
connected in the 

Bible with lust and 
immorality.  

 

 
Gen. 3:1-6 
Deut. 13 
Deut. 18 

Ezek. 33-34 
John 17:17 

Rom. 1:18-32 
1 Cor. 15: 1-34 

1 Tim. 1:3-7 
1 Tim. 4:1-2, 7 
1 Tim. 6:3-5 

2 Tim. 2:14-18 
Titus 1:10-16 
Titus 3:9-11 
2 Pet. 2:1-22 
Jude 1:5-16 

 
BELIEVING OR 
TEACHING THE 

TRUTH  - embracing 
and calling others to 
the standard of the 
Word of God is to 

humbly 
acknowledge, and 

trust, and obey God.  
The truth of God 
always leads to 
conformity to 

holiness.  

 
FORNICATION – see 
also lust of the eyes 

 

  



 
   

LAZINESS – the sin 
of indulging the self 
with prolonged or 
excess rest and a 

reluctance to do that 
which is needful, so 
that the soul, body, 
or mind languishes.  

This will have 
detriment to one’s 
spiritual, physical, 
marital, vocational, 
intellectual, social, 
or emotional well 
being.  The lazy 
person makes 

excuses, fails to 
follow through with 

priorities, loves 
sleep, and despises 

work.  A person who 
is lazy thinks only of 

self, and places 
others’ interests and 

needs beneath his 
temporal 

gratification.  
 
 

 
Exod. 5:8, 17 
Prov. 6:6-9 
Prov. 10:26 
Prov. 12:24 
Prov. 12:27 
Prov. 13:4 

Prov. 15:19 
Prov. 18:19 
Prov. 19:15 
Prov. 19:24 
Prov. 20:4 

Prov. 20:13 
Prov. 21:25 
Prov. 22:13 
Prov. 24:10 

Prov. 24:30-34 
Prov. 26:13-16 (v. 

16 links the heart sin 
to pride) 

Matt. 25:26 
Titus 1:12 

 

 
DILIGENCE -  the 

choice to ride 
dominant over the 

cravings of the flesh 
to indulge in 

physical gratification 
by energetically 

doing whatever is 
needful the soul, 
mind, or body so 

that it can flourish.  
This will have 
benefit to the 

spiritual, physical, 
marital, vocational, 
intellectual, social, 
and emotional well 
being.  The diligent 

person follows 
through on priorities 
and promises despite 
how he feels, works 

hard, and is 
moderate with food 
and rest.  A diligent 
person cares more 
about others than 

himself because he 
lives with an eternal 

mindset.  
 

  

LEWDNESS -  see 
also the pride of life 

  

lustful passion   
 

 LUST OF THE EYES Adultery – see also 
lust of flesh and 

pride of life 

  PURE THOUGHTS 
Phil. 4:8 

 

Covetousness(greed, 
envy, discontment) 
see also pride of life 

  

Homosexuality – see 
also lust of the flesh 

and pride of life 

  



false-doctrine – see 
also lust of the flesh 

and pride of life 

  

Fornication – see 
also lust of the flesh 

  

impure thoughts   
Stealing – see also 

pride of life 
  

masterbation   
sensuality   

  
 

 BOASTFUL PRIDE 
OF LIFE 

adultery   HUMILITY  
abuse   
anger   

anxiety, fear, and 
worry 

  

apathy   
apostacy   

approval(fear) of 
man 

  

arrogance, bragging   
ashamed of the 

Gospel 
  

bitterness   
blameshifting   

blasphemy   
carousing   

causing my brother 
to stumble 

  

cheating   
complaining 

(unthankfulness) 
  

condoning sin (rom. 
1) 

  

course jesting   
covetousness(greed, 
envy, discontment)- 
see also lust of the 

eyes 

  

cowardice   
cursing   

defensiveness   
depression   



despair   
divisiveness 

(factious, strife, 
enmities) 

  

doubt   
disobedience   
drunkenness   

gossip   
slander   

hardness of heart 
(stubborness) 

  

hatred   
hypocrisy   

false-doctrine   
favoritism   

flirting   
foolishness   

idolatry   
ignorance(willful)   

impatience   
ingratitude   
insolence 

 
  

inventing evil   
irreconcilable   

judging   
Lewdness – see also 

lust of the flesh 
  

lying   
malice   

manipulation   
mocking   

murder(self or 
others) 

  

passive in Biblical 
Roles 

  

presumption   
rebellion   

rejecting the Gospel   
revenge   

selfishness   
self-pity   

self-promotion   



self-reliance   
self-vindication   

self-willed 
(independence) 

  

sorcery   
Stealing- see also 
lust of the eyes 

  

swearing   
taking God's name in 

vain 
  

threatening   
unbelief   

unfaithfulness(untru
stworthy) 

  

Unsubmissive-ness   
unteachability   
waywardness    

 


